1212 N.32nd Ave.

July 6, 1955

Mrs. Phoebe Winkler, Visalia City Library, Visalia, Calif.

Dear Mrs. Winkler:

My vacation trip and pleasurable visit to my old home ended too shortly, but that is the way with all good things. So I return to my daily routine of work and to find letters from my publisher asking about my spot check of California book stores etc.

I'm enclosing one of the circulars with the hope that you may return it shortly and I can turn it in with other material. I think I mentioned that the library will receive a 25 per cent discount. All you have to do is fill out the circular or use your own requisition form, and as you will note, no advance payment is essential.

I hope thebook will live up to expectations. I feel sure that it will be me of use to an thropolotical and ethnological students home on vacation, and of interest to your Indian fans.

Sorry my visit was so short. Out I did enjoy it. Seeing you, even briefly, was just like the good old days.

Sincere Regards

Olick Relander